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FROM THE KICKOFF MEETING               
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DECEMBER 2 - 4, 2016 
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THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 
 

 

CJCN Men’s Club 

CJCN Sisterhood 

Sid & Kathleen Blumenthal 

GW Biscamp & Lori Buonanno 

Sheldon & Joan Camenson 

Costco 

Rick & Shelli Dorfman 

Sandra English 

Andrew & Julie Gamson 

Donna Gibbon 

Scott & Sheila Jortner 

Daniel & Candy Katz 

Jeff & Denise Kutcher 

Al Liebman & Alece Bleiler-
Liebman 

 

David & Sandy Livney 

Nathan Margolis 

Leslie Marks 

Murray Marks 

Howard Namkin 

Eric & Jocelyn Nelson 

David & Lisa Pfeffer  

Don & Heide Pickei 

Gale & Steve Saltzman 

Rabbi & Linda Sharff 

Rabbi & Jennifer Siger 

Cheryl Tompkins 

Buddy & Anais Watsky 

Stan & Carolyn Weiner 

Sean & Heather York

    



THANK YOU TO  
OUR TEENS & ADULT CHAIRS 

 

CHAIRS  



THANK YOU TO OUR  
CJCN HOME HOSTS 

 
Jeff & Rebecca Bottoms 

Elizbeth Bruman 

Wade & Lisa Erickson 

Steve & Gayle Fuchs 

Donna Gibbon 

Marc & Susan Graye 

AJ Kaiser & Sandra Davidson 

Jason & Michelle Kirbie 

Jeff & Denise Kutcher 

David & Sandy Livney 

Andrew & Julie Gamson 

Steve & Sharon Natenberg 

Eric & Jocelyn Nelson 

David & Lisa Pfeffer 

Don & Heide Pickei 

Susan Schaffer 

Scott & Susan Shaffer 

Howard & Lyn Skolnick 

Sue Wiseman 

Sean & Heather York 

  



THANK YOU TO OUR  
CJCN VOLUNTEERS 

 
Jared Bleiler 

Rebecca Bottoms 

Kari Bray 

Tally Breitstein 

Elizabeth Bruman 

Lori Buonanno 

Dan Checkman 

LeighCheckman 

Sandra Davidson 

Shelli Dorfman 

Roger Fox 

Susan Graye 

Toby Greenberg 

Rachel Hamann 

Mary Horwitch 

AJ Kaiser 

Barry Katz 

Terry Katz 

Jason Kirble 

Denise Kutcher 

Jeff Kutcher 

David Livney 

Sandy Livney 

Sharon Natenberg 

Jocelyn Nelson 

David Pfeffer 

Lisa Pfeffer 

Rick Preble 

Joanna Schess 

Susan Shaffer 

Howard Skolnick 

Cheryl Tompkins 

Carolyn Weiner 

 Sue Wiseman

 

  



Reflections on Fallish Conclave in Spring, TX 

On December 2-4, SPRIFTY in Spring, TX hosted Fallish Conclave: an exciting 

NFTY weekend planned and led by teens for teens. Here are some reflections 

from adult chairs, teens, and first time participants from the weekend. 

 

I was a co-chair of the planning committee and a host family for this past 

conclave.   I wasn’t quite sure what to expect, but I did know that we were 

prepared.   There’s always a bunch of last-minute stuff to handle with an event 

like this, but all of our advanced planning really helped the weekend run 

smoothly. We saw smiles everywhere we looked and the kids really were 

phenomenal.   The kids we hosted were awesome, polite, and did a wonderful 

job of including both of our kids when they were at our house.  It’s refreshing to 

see the kids take ownership and run with something like this.   Judaism might 

look a bit different in the future than it did when I was growing up, but from what I 

saw over conclave weekend, we should be just fine. 

– David Pfeffer 

 

Being in my first conclave, at first I wasn’t too excited, but as soon as the events 

started I soon realized that my emotions completely changed.  Being around 

many people was a fun way to express myself to those who I got to meet. The 

people who stayed with me during the weekend were nice, polite, and funny 

guys. I’m glad I got to have the experience of going to a conclave as an 8th 

grader.  It was fun, and unforgettable. I would like to thank SPRIFTY for inviting 

me to this amazing event. 

–Mason Pfeffer 

 

The conclave weekend was an amazing experience. I had so much fun making 

new friends and getting to know other Jews like me. There aren’t many Jews at 

my school, so it was really comforting to know that there’s a lot more than just a 



few out there. When I first joined SPRIFTY/ NFTY TOR I was reluctant because I 

didn’t know anyone. Conclave definitely helped me break out of my shell and I 

would love to do it again. I can’t wait to spend the rest of my high school years in 

NFTY!! 

–Sammie Lorch 

 

 

Saturday morning services have always been a favorite of mine and I attend 

whenever and wherever possible whether at home or traveling.  Last weekend I 

experienced an extraordinary service led by the Sprifty Conclave participants.  

The service absolutely “rocked” as we sang the service together.  Not to be 

outdone, the expertise of the Torah readers was impressive.  It’s a joy to see our 

youth so positively engaged with Judaism. 

– Toby Greenberg 

 

During the conclave event I was nervous not only for myself but especially for 

Michelle and her mother, they both put so much time into this conclave and 

which time I wish I could give. When we started, this I thought,” Oh we can’t do 

this” but soon it started to take shape and noticed that we were soon going to 

have a conclave to remember. I enjoyed every minute of it and noticed that even 

the people that are not from here had fun. Also, everyone that attended even the 

staff were having a great time and were expressing it, that’s what I like to see 

because not only are the kids having fun but also the adults who put their time 

and effort to be there and help this conclave. It impacted me in being a leader 

and role model for people that look up to me as well as learning different ways to 

teach people about Judaism in a more friend like atmosphere. 

I got into NFTY being able to see that I am not the only one and that there are 

many people just like me and I can have fun with them no matter what we do. 

NFTY has recently become very important when planning this conclave and that 



it is a big deal to me to make sure that everyone has fun and learns more about 

Judaism as well. 

– Aiden Bleiler 

 

I was our Fallish Conclave Chair. This was the most time-consuming, stressful, 

and craziest thing I have ever done….. and it was worth every second. I never 

understood an impact you can make on a community until I saw my whole region 

participating in the event we as a group planned. Being able to lead people that 

you have spent the last 4 years with was an unbelievable feeling that I wouldn’t 

trade for the world. The experience was something you can’t even try to match. I 

was so nervous going into the weekend and once things started going, it was a 

breeze. There were so many supportive people and I am so grateful for my 

region and every person in it. I am so happy that we could do it and it was so 

much fun! 

– Michelle Kutcher 

 

 

As the Sprifty Advisor it has been an amazing journey watching as our teens 

worked together from brainstorming theme ideas,helping plan and lead, to seeing 

the TOR The Galaxy Fallish Conclave be a fun and amazing weekend for our 

region.  It was even more special not only being a parent of one of the teens, but 

feeling like a parent to all our teens and seeing our youth group grow and mature 

into awesome teens and leaders.  To see the teens as well adult volunteers from 

Congregation Jewish Community North not only being involved, but being 

engaged and having fun with our region, was priceless.  I am hoping and praying 

that the “Ripple Effect” of this event not only spreads, but continues…..L’Dor 

V’Dor. 

– Denise Kutcher 

 



I love being a part of NFTY. I am so comfortable there because they let me show 

my true self without being judged. And you really see that everyone is different 

from everybody else in so many beautiful ways. I’ve met so many kind and 

generous people that love me for who I am. And seeing them at the events make 

it more truly amazing. Having to plan for Fallish Conclave at my temple really 

opened up my eyes. I got to see the backstage of how hard it takes to plan one 

of them. The amount of time and effort is incredible. And the same goal every 

time is to make everyone happy and to have fun. After 5 months of planning I 

was nervous and anxious to see the end goal. I had different points of view while 

planning the event. At first it was “make this the best event ever” and “show 

everyone who you are”. Which then changed to “be happy with your friends” and 

to “live in the moment rather than on top of it” lol. It was a heck of an experience 

that I will reminisce in always and forever. NFTY has taught me leadership roles 

and has knocked on the door of my creativity skills. I wouldn’t have ever opened 

the door until I knew how amazing the feeling of being appreciated is. I can’t wait 

to go to my next event to see my friends. NFTY TOR truly is one big happy 

family. 

– Genevieve Skolnick 

Source: 

URJ Greene Family Camp Blog posted on December 23rd, 2016 

https://greene.org/2016/12/23/reflections-fallish-conclave-spring-tx/ 
  

 

 

  


